MINUTES, - DIRECTORS MEETING ,AUGUST 20, 1977 

A Board of Directors meeting Has held on August 20th, 1911~ at 10:00 a.m. at 

the Fleming residence. Present were Directors Caruso, Leimbacher, Virginia Schroeder, Vineyard, and Fleming. 

A report was given on the status of our petition for rezoning. The petition was not presented to the County Board in August because our Town Board has still not made their recommendations. A member of our Town Board waS questioned about this delay. The only explanation given by the Towm Board member was that they have decided to wait until the Portage Lake petition is received and handle both petitions at the same time, This Town Board member waS told the Portage Lake petition would not be filed until next year but that regardless this was unfair9 unreasonable, and represented a total disregard of the wishes of eighty four Black Oak Lake property owners. It appears there must be some Sub Rosa reason why our Town Board is delaying action. More on this later. 

Dr. Leimbacher moved, Fleming seconded, motion carried out, that Board member Ed Hook be President of BOLROA for the coming year 77-78. 

The Treasurer1s report showed $419.88 on deposit. 

\TENTY-ONE 76-77 MEMBERS HAVE NOT PAID THEIR 77--78 DUES. HE HOPE THIS IS . OVERSIGHT AND NOT DUE TO LACK OF INTEREST. FOR YEARS WE HAVE TALKED ABOUT BEING UNITED TO PROTECT OUR INTERESTS. WE  HOPE ALL RIPARIN OWNERS REALIZE THE "WORTH OF BEING ORGANIZED AND THAT ALL DUES WILL BE PROMPTLY REMITTED, 

IF YOU HAVE NOT PAID 77~78 DUES PLEASE MAIL YOUR $5.00 CHECK TO VERN VINEYARD9 PAYABLE TO BOLROA. 

WE  had been requested to include certain areas south and West in our zoning petition. It was recommended that this problem be handled by the concerned people and, a committee chairman will be selected to handle this. 

Dick Wendt9 area supervisor for DNR9 has been contacted with reference to stocking and pollution. These subjects will be pursued diligently until proper action is taken. 

The first annual picnic of B.O.L.R.O.A. was held at Virginia Schroeder’s resi​dence on Saturday, August 13th, 1977. Over 120 people attended. Members brought their dinners but grills 9 and picnic tables were provided as well as beer and soft drinks. The age span of those attending ran from four months to eighty eight years. 

All of us thank Mr & Mrs Charles Bates for their thorough planning which insured a great day for all. Thanks also to Mr & Mrs Sam Tyndall as well as  many others who provided grills and tables, 

The cook-out picnic meeting was a great success thoroughly enjoyed by all, The Board strongly recommends we repeat with a cookout meeting in 1978. The Board further recommends notices be sent to members two weeks in advance and that the meeting be held in July. 



